REPORT TO CABINET PART 1 OPEN TO PUBLIC

TO THE CABINET ON 21ST NOVEMBER 2000

POST OFFICE POUCH BOXES

REPORT OF LEAD MEMBER, PLANNING & DEVELOPMENT SERVICES

	EXECUTIVE SUMMARY

· A dispute between the Post Office and the City Council occurred concerning the provision of Post Office Pouch Boxes on highway and whether or not the Post Office had statutory rights of the licencing arrangements in the New Road and Street Works Act applied.

· After taking legal advice a compromise was reached and an agreement “Contractual Licencing Arrangements for Royal Mail Street Furniture Instalations” reached.

· The main details of the Agreement are:-

· Pouch Boxes and Mail Boxes are subject to location agreement

· Planning Permission is required for Pouch Boxes only

· An inspection fee of £45.00 on each installation will be paid for administration and inspection expenses.

· Royal Mail will maintain and indemnify the Council against any claim arising from the placing of the equipment on the highway.

A copy of this report has previously been circulated to Cabinet Members.



	FURTHER DETAILS CAN BE OBTAINED FROM:
Ian Crook                    793 3893
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